
 
 

 

Friday 27th November 2020 

Re: Coronavirus Covid 19 – UPDATE  

Dear Parents and Carers 

I hope you are well and keeping safe. 
 
New Tier Measures 
As you will probably now know, East Sussex will move into Tier 2 on 2nd December.  The Government have 
published what restrictions are in place for each tier.  You can read these here. 
 
The new tier measures do not mean there are any changes to the school arrangements and we will continue 
to keep children safe through year group bubbles, staggered starts/finishes, washing hands and not mixing 
during the school day. 
 
Please continue to support us in the following ways: 

• Only one parent/carer should be dropping off/collecting their child(ren) from school.  

• Please make sure you drop off/pick up at the allocated times 

• Please ensure your child(ren) remain with you at all times when queuing to get on the school site and 
when waiting on the playground.  

• Once your child is released by their class teacher we are relying on your support to maintain social 
distancing between year groups.  

• Please do not stop to have conversations with other families once you have collected your children as 
this causes congestion and reduces the space to socially distance.  

• Although the official government guidance does not make it a requirement for adults to wear face 
coverings in schools, we would encourage our parents and carers to consider wearing a face mask 
whilst on the school site.  

 
Ventilation in school 
One of the key measures to lower the risk of the virus spreading is ensuring that classrooms are well 
ventilated as much as possible.  This has been happening since the children returned in September.  This will 
continue to happen this term even though the weather is getting colder.  So if you would like to send your 
child in with extra layers to keep them warm during this time, you are very welcome to do so.  This could be 
an extra jumper, fleece or hoodie that children can put on if they are starting feel cold – this doesn’t have to 
be school uniform colours.  Children can keep these on their pegs or in their PE bags that they can get if 
needed.  Thank you for your support with this. 
 
If you need any additional school jumpers or coats, please do get in touch with our PTFA Chair, Louise 
Clarkson - meridianptfa@gmail.com or visit their Facebook Page here 
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/local-restriction-tiers-what-you-need-to-know
mailto:meridianptfa@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/meridianschoolPTFA/?hc_ref=SEARCH&fref=nf


 
 

 

 
Tier 1, 2, 3 summary 
I found this useful summary the different restrictions in the different tiers that I though you might find useful. 
 

 
 
Google Classroom – Live Teaching 
It is an expectation if your child is self-isolating due to a positive test in your household that they access the 
online learning through Google Classroom.  All the teachers have been amazing in learning how to use this 
online platform to ensure that children do not fall behind.  If you need any help with this, please do speak to 
your child’s classteacher. 
 
We will be live teaching for children when: 

• Your child is well but has to self-isolate for 14 days due to a positive test outcome in your household. 



 
 

 

• A year group bubble has to close due to a positive test outcome for a pupil or teacher in that year group 

• There is a whole/partial school closure and all/most children have to remain at home. 
 
What to do if someone in your household has symptoms 
A reminder, that if anyone in your household develops symptoms of COVID-19, the whole household needs to 
self-isolate – this means children must stay at home.  The person with symptoms needs to get a test and then 
the whole household needs to wait for the test results.  If the results are negative, the children can return to 
school.  If the results are positive, the whole household, including children, will need to continue to self-
isolate.  The Government states: 
 
“Stay at home if you have symptoms 
If you’re getting a test because you have symptoms, you and anyone you live with must self-isolate until you 
get your result. This also applies to anyone in your support bubble (where someone who lives alone - or just 
with their children - can meet people from 1 other household). 
 
You must also self-isolate if you cannot get a test.” 
 
Please visit NHS111 online for advice about symptoms and getting a test 
 
I will write to you again soon with any further updates or changes to guidance. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Kind regards 

 
Ms. Claire Westcott 
Headteacher 
 

 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/when-to-self-isolate-and-what-to-do

